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UXBRIDGE, MA

Town of Uxbridge
Pout Pond Recreation Committee
21 South Main Street
Uxbridge, MA 01569

Pout Pont Recreation Committee Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, July 21, 2015
Lower Town Hall Meeting Room, Uxbridge Town Hall, 6:35pm — 8:15pm

Please note some items may have been taken out of agenda order.

Recreation Committee Members Present: Ken Tavares (KT), Dave Lewcon (DL), Ed Evers (EE)
Other Staff Present: Tammy Daniels (TD), Cindy Scott (CS), Rachael Frazier (RF), Myra Villasin-Astorga (MV),

1. Security System

Committee voted on 4 cameras for a total of $7,000. PPRC is now working with Tactical Network
Infrastructure Inc. Initially received a quote for 3 cameras considering the budget we have. However,
Committee feels a 4th camera with an additional cost of $1,200 is needed for full coverage of the
Pond. Camera system is able to read license plates with its 180 degree functionality. Full coverage
includes the whole beach, enter front area and the whole back area of beach house. Cameras will be
installed week of July 27th 2015, Chief of Police is in agreement with cameras at the Pond.

RF raised the question: Why do we need cameras? The answer was: Basically for Surveillance
purpose.

Security cameras agreement from Tactical Network Infrastructure was approved by the Committee
and signed-off by Dave Lewcon and Ken Tavares.

2. General Facility

Chairs replacement - Rachael Frazier communicated with Lowes in Bellingham regarding 25%
discount on any chairs. They are offering chairs similar to the Adirondack chairs we currently have on
the beach. These are $18 each. The good sturdy ones are $60-$70 each. An approval to purchase
the $18 chairs at 25% discount was requested by Rachae! Frazier.

Picnic Tables - Continued discussion to keep off grass. Yoga class is being hindered by tables on
sand. They are too heavy to move. Agreed that tables will be moved by Dave Lewcon Saturday
night.

Faucets - they are worse now. Dripping continues. Dave Lewcon will call plumber to fix faucet.
Trash Barrels - Voted yes to purchase 2 recycle containers. The color will be decided by the
purchaser of these items. Voted yes to purchase 2 bathroom trash cans. Tammy Daniels and Tom
Kinder will choose and purchase these items.

Hooks in the bathroom - approved by Committee to purchase hooks in bathrooms. The toilet roll
holder is need of replacement as well.

Sand Pile is attracting children and adults both. We notice parents are playing in the sand pile with
the children. We couid leave sand pile as it is.

Paul Moranti from DPW will spread wood chips and sand if needed. He may be able to do it on July
22, 2015.

3. Yoga at Pout Pond

Dave Lewcon brought up his concern about Article 97 being violated by recent activities by Yoga
Sunshine Collaboration. Ken Tavares will look deeper into the legalities of this and he will ask the

Town Manager if the activities taken place at the Pond by the yoga collaboration is violating Article
97.




4. Miscellaneous
o Additional Committee Members - Tammy Daniels was referred as new member of the committee. It
was agreed by committee to fully support Tammy Daniels as sitting Committee Member.

5. Approval of Meeting Minutes
« The following meeting minutes have been approved by the PPRC:
May 26th, June 9th, June 30", July 15"

ADJOURN - Motion to ADJOURN at 8:15pm by KT; Seconded by EE; Vote Unanimous 3:0:0.

Respectfully Submitted:

Ken Tavares, Chair Dave Lewcon
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